
Keck Medicine of USC Hospital Administration  Rodney Hanners  Chief Operating Officer, Keck Medicine 
of USC & Chief Executive Officer for Keck Hospitals

October 14, 2019

Seismic Compliance Unit  Office of Statewide Health 
Planning and Development 2020 West El Camino 
Avenue, Suite 800  Sacramento, California 95833

Subject: USC Kenneth Norris Jr. Cancer Hospital 1441 Eastlake Ave, Los 
Angeles, CA 90033  OSHPD Facility No. 15179 State of California, Health and 
Safety Code, Section 130066, Attestation Letter

To Whom It May Concern:

I write this letter as required by the State of California, Health and Safety Code, Section 130066. As a representative of the 
board of directors for the USC Kenneth Norris Jr. Cancer Hospital, an acute care inpatient hospital, I acknowledge the 
current seismic compliance status of the buildings on this hospital campus reflected in the chart below.

Building NO. Building Name SPC NPC
BLD-00317 Cancer  Research Institute Ezralow 3 2
BLD-03689 Topping Tower 5 2

I also acknowledge that all hospital buildings on this campus are required to meet the January 1, 2030 
deadline for substantial compliance with those regulations and standards. The Cancer Research Institute is 
SPC-3 and Topping Tower is SPC-5 and thus have already met the January 1, 2030 Structural compliance 
deadline. However, the Non-Structural compliance status of the Cancer Research Institute and the Topping 
Tower is currently NPC-2 and as such each building is required to be NPC-4D compliant and the entire 
hospital campus is required to be NPC-5 compliant by January 1, 2030.

Sincerely,

Rod Hanners  Chief Executive Officer & 
Representative of the Board of Directors 
USC Kenneth Norris Jr. Cancer Hospital


